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May 3, 2007  

To:  Public Works and Infrastructure Committee  

From:  Scarborough Community Council  

Subject: Feasibility of Installing Traffic Control Signals at the Intersection of   
Lawrence Avenue East and Elinor Avenue   
(Ward 37 – Scarborough Centre)  

Recommendations:  

The Scarborough Community Council recommended that the Public Works and 
Infrastructure Committee and City Council:  

1. Receive the report (December 22, 2006) from the Director, Transportation Services, 
Scarborough District.  

2. Approve the installation of traffic control signals at the intersection of Lawrence 
Avenue East and Elinor Avenue.  

Decision Advice and Other Information

  

The Scarborough Community Council also requested the Director, Transportation Services, 
Scarborough District, to report to the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee for its meeting 
of May 30, 2007, such report to include recommended technical aspects of installing traffic 
control signals at this intersection specifically addressing the following:  

a. installation of islands and their impacts on adjacent businesses; and  

b. operational impacts on the adjacent intersection at Wexford Boulevard.  

Background:  

The Scarborough Community Council, on May 1, 2007, considered a report (December 22, 
2006) from the Director, Transportation Services, Scarborough District, describing a review of 
the feasibility of installing traffic control signals at the intersection of Lawrence Avenue East and 
Elinor Avenue, and recommending that traffic control signals not be installed at this intersection 
at this time.    

(for) City Clerk.  

Betty Henderson, Manager, Community Councils & Committees  
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